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From: Dick Flenke <deaconrichard83@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 16, 2015 12:09 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Syrian refugees

Dear Governor Haley, 

Our President is determined to turn his back on his Oath of Office, where he swore to protect the American 

people against all enemies both foreign and domestic, by continuing to bring in Middle Eastern refugees we 

know nothing about!!  He claims that they will be properly vetted, but any reasonable person knows that is not 

possible!!  The only answer to this is to set up a safe zone in Syria for these refugees protected by the world 

community !! "Please" follow the example of Texas governor Greg Abbott and refuse to take ANY of these 

refugees, a people who will not assimilate, and, who pose a danger to us and our way of life!! 

Respectfully yours, 

Richard M.  Flenke 

Longs, SC 


